# ePLEDGE FAQ

#### IS ePLEDGE SECURE?

SHA-2 encryption technology is used to safely and securely transmit your data. With the Premier ePledge Plan, United Way of the Plains uses the employee list provided to create a unique user ID and embedded password for each employee that is sent in an email directly to the employee. This one-time use link allows the employee to create their own password before being forwarded to the company site for pledging.

#### WILL OUR INFORMATION BE SHARED?

No. Per our privacy policy (unitedwayplains.org/privacy-policy), we do not sell or share your company or donor information.

#### HOW WILL UNITED WAY OF THE PLAINS USE EMPLOYEE EMAIL ADDRESSES ONCE THE CAMPAIGN IS OVER?

Unless a company requests otherwise, United Way will send a monthly email newsletter to employees who make a donation to United Way. The email newsletter informs donors how their donations are working year-round. The email newsletter will not be sent to employees who do not make a donation to United Way.

### WHAT IF WE HAVE EMPLOYEES WHO DON'T HAVE EMAIL ADDRESSES OR EASY ACCESS TO THE WEBSITE?

We suggest you offer both ePledge and traditional paper pledge cards to employees. United Way will enter paper pledge cards into your ePledge campaign. Ask your United Way Associate Director of Philanthropy for a report envelope. Enclose your pledge cards and complete the front of the envelope. Contact your United Way Associate Director of Philanthropy at (316) 267-1321 to pick it up.

#### IS THERE A MINIMUM NUMBER OF EMPLOYEES REQUIRED TO USE ePLEDGE?

No. We can accommodate your company no matter how big or small.

#### DOES ePLEDGE REQUIRE INDIVIDUALS TO MAKE A MINIMUM GIFT?

A minimum gift amount can be determined by the company based on pledge type. ePledge has a default payroll amount of \$1.00 per pay period. Pledge type by credit card has a default of \$25.00.

# CAN WE USE ePLEDGE IF WE HAVE MULTIPLE LOCATIONS OR A NATIONAL CAMPAIGN?

Yes. We'll need more time for the setup, but talk to your United Way Associate Director of Philanthropy.

# IF OUR COMPANY HAS MULTIPLE LOCATIONS OUTSIDE OF THE UNITED WAY OF THE PLAINS SOLICITATION AREA (SEDGWICK, BULTER, COWLEY AND SUMNER COUNTIES), WHICH UNITED WAY WILL DONORS' GIFTS BE DIRECTED TO?

Our standard procedure is to direct gifts to the United Way associated with the donor's work ZIP code. If you would like to direct donor's gifts to their home ZIP code, please talk with your United Way Associate Director of Philanthropy.

#### ARE THERE FEES FOR USING ePLEDGE?

No. The service is provided to you free of charge by United Way. United Way has invested in this campaign technology to upgrade the donor experience, to meet the expectations of donors, and adapt to the fast paced work environment.





# WHAT IF WE HIRE A NEW EMPLOYEE AFTER WE SEND OUR EMPLOYEE DATA FILE TO YOU (PREMIER PLAN ONLY)?

In most cases, a new employee can be added after the site is active. Send the same information for the new employee that was provided on the original employee list to the United Way ePledge administrator at epledge@unitedwayplains.org. After the account is set up, we will send the new employee an email with a link to access your company's ePledge site.

# WHAT IF SOMEONE LOSES OR DELETES THEIR LINK?

- With the Basic ePledge Plan, you can resend your company's ePledge link.
- With the Premier ePledge Plan, someone who loses or deletes their link or has difficulty signing on should contact the United Way ePledge administrator, at (316) 267-1321 or epledge@unitedwayplains.org, for immediate assistance.

#### WHAT IF AN EMPLOYEE WANTS TO CHANGE THEIR PLEDGE?

Ask them to contact the United Way ePledge administrator, at (316) 267-1321 or epledge@unitedwayplains.org.

#### CAN I ENTER FUNDS GENERATED THROUGH SPECIAL EVENTS OR CORPORATE GIFTS IN ePLEDGE?

No. ePledge is a portal for employee donations only. Instead, put these gifts, including any paper pledge cards, in a traditional report envelope. Call your United Way Associate Director of Philanthropy at (316) 267-1321 to get a report envelope. Complete the front of the envelope and contact your Associate Director of Philanthropy when it's ready to be picked up.

#### DOES THE EMPLOYEE'S LINK EXPIRE AFTER THE CAMPAIGN ENDS?

The campaign is finalized and turned off at your request. At that time, each employee's personalized link is expired.

#### WHEN DO I GET MY PAYROLL FILE?

When the company campaign is complete, contact the United Way ePledge administrator, at (316) 267-1321 or epledge@unitedwayplains.org, to turn off your ePledge campaign.

- With the Basic ePledge Plan, the United Way ePledge Administrator will run a transaction report and send it to you.
- For the Premier ePledge Plan, you will be able to run the report at that time.

#### CAN THE ePLEDGE LINK BE ADDED TO OUR COMPANY INTRANET?

Yes. With the Premier ePledge Plan, users will be prompted to set up an ePledge account. For more details, contact the United Way ePledge administrator, at (316) 267-1321 or epledge@unitedwayplains.org.

# THIS IS OUR FIRST YEAR TO USE EPLEDGE. WHAT ARE THE BEST WAYS TO PROMOTE THIS CHANGE TO OUR EMPLOYEES?

It is important that you inform your employees that you are using ePledge. Take time at your employee campaign meetings to highlight the ePledge giving portal and explain what they can expect and how to use it. Your United Way contact can help you with this messaging.

### HAVE A QUESTION THAT YOU DON'T SEE HERE?

Contact your United Way Associate Director of Philanthropy at (316) 267-1321.